	[image: image1.jpg]MADISON
PARK

HOMEOWNE





	Subject:
	Madison Park Monthly Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, March 8th, 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  Chipp Bailey, Mecklenburg County Sheriff; Brandi Williams, City of Charlotte Solid Waste Services; Donald Moore, City of Charlotte Zoning Enforcement Dept. and Matt Millward, Charlotte Knights Baseball 
	41 members
4 speakers

3 CMPD officers

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Agenda:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Marty Doss, President at 7:30pm

RECOGNITION:

Presentation of Certificate of Appreciation to President Marty Doss by Sgt. Hulsey and Capt. Patterson of the Charlotte Mecklenburg Police Department, Westover Division.  President Doss was cited for his contributions in facilitating communications between the neighborhood and the police.  Excerpts from the citation:  “. . .   It is reassuring to know that individuals like yourself are working with police to make our neighborhoods safer.  The Westover Division commends you!”
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 2/7/2010 to 3/3/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 5800 Murrayhill Rd. – hit & run, parked auto hit (2/7)

b. 1300 E. Woodlawn – traffic stop, possession of drugs (2/9)
c. 600 E. Woodlawn – drug paraphernalia (2/11)
d. 1300 Drexmore – speeding (52mph in a 35mph zone) and D.U.I. (2/14)

e. 4800 Gilmore – open container of alcohol and possession of marijuana (2/17)
f. 500 Inwood – damage to property, car window shot out with BB gun (2/22)

g. 1300 Drexmore – B&E, door kicked in, items removed from house (3/1)

h. 1300 Drexmore – B&E, door kicked in, items removed from house (3/3)

Officer Hairston made note of year-over-year crime stats;






2008

vs

2009
Auto thefts



15



9
Breaking & Entering (B&E)

36



31

Larceny from Auto


28



28

Sgt. Hulsey replied to a question from a member regarding doors being kicked in during recent B&E’s in the neighborhood that that M.O. (Method of Operating) frequently targets a side or back door of the home and that the perpetrator using that MO (if confronted by police) would not be carrying burglar tools.  She recommended installing reinforcing strips along the length of the door jam in order to bolster the effectiveness of the deadbolt lock.  Officer Hairston offered to stop by and check the security of anyone’s doors and windows.
Sgt. Hulsey noted that overall crime is down 33%.

When asked, Officer Hairston replied that he had reviewed with the owner of the “drug-raid” house on Sandridge procedures for eviction of the residents.  At a bare minimum, eviction would take 30 days.

Guest Speakers (4)
Chipp Bailey, Sheriff of Mecklenburg County
Noting that he had attended last month’s HOA meeting, Sheriff Bailey again mentioned that he was running for reelection to the office of Sheriff of Mecklenburg County.  Echoing what the CMPD officers had already pointed out, Sheriff Bailey remarked that overall crime rates and the jail population have declined.  As a result of housing fewer inmates, he has been able to direct his staff to identify and sort through the hard core “knuckle-head” cases (and work to get them out of the jail and off to a prison) and the homeless inmates (and other non-violent offenders) and allocate appropriate resources in order to work on their transition back to society.  Sheriff Bailey also mentioned that he meets with the 6 chiefs of police of the municipalities within Mecklenburg County on a monthly basis.  He administers 4 jail facilities within the county.

He noted that as the May primary draws near, he will be meeting with neighborhoods and attending community forums.
Donald Moore, City of Charlotte Zoning Inspector
Specifically responding to neighbors’ concerns regarding the construction of an over-sized skateboard ramp in the back yard of the drug-raided house on Sandridge (see the minutes of February’s HOA meeting), Mr. Moore noted that the ramp fell under the zoning codes for an “accessory structure.”  He has sent a Notice of Violation to the property owner in that the structure (i.e., the ramp) did not have a permit for construction as required.  He did note, however, that the issuing of a permit is possible for such a structure.
Mobile Food Units occupy a great deal of Mr. Moore’s inspection time especially along South Blvd.  Most vendors apply for the initial 30-day permit for one location.  Problems arise when the vendors fail to reapply for the next 30-day and final 30-day permits.  After 90 days of occupancy and servicing from one location, the vendor must move to another location and cannot reoccupy the former location for one year.

Mr. Moore then addressed a yard sign question from the membership.  Noting that those ordinances do not fall directly under his supervision (Kirk Young enforces those code violations occurring within the neighborhood), he did state that yard signs must be place 11ft away from the back of the curb or street., i.e., in the right of way owned by the city.  Similar rules apply for placing signs in planting strips between sidewalks and the street as well as median strips between roadways.  There was some confusion expressed by the membership regarding confiscation of yard signs along Murrayhill Rd.  Mr. Moore appeared not to be aware that any signs were removed by the City (again, such actions would not come under Mr. Moore’s purview or authority).  [It is the HOA Board’s understanding that Mr. Young did remove yard signs that were in violation of the set back ordinance when he was not able to contact the homeowner in whose yards the signs had been placed.  Yard signs were moved into the yards and further from the street in those instances where Mr. Young was able to contact the homeowner.  It appeared that all the recently placed signs were in technical violation of the set back ordinance referred to above.  It is the HOA Board’s further understanding that the yard signs which had been removed by Mr. Young were subsequently retrieved by the organizer of the protest.]
Brandi Williams, City of Charlotte Solid Waste Services
Ms. Williams presented the improved “RECYCLE IT!” Charlotte’s Residential Recycling program.  Scheduled for implementation in July 2010, residents will be able to recycle aerosol cans and all plastics except No. 6 (which is in the Styrofoam family) and shopping and newspaper bags.  Simply remove the caps from the recyclable bottles and include them with the rest of the recycling.  Remove as best you can traces of food or liquid from the container to be recycled.  [Paper egg cartons and pizza boxes still await further follow up regarding their acceptability in the new program.]  Green-lidded roll-out carts (same size and configuration as the gray-lidded, roll-out refuse carts currently in use) are currently being distributed with about 5100 already situated in the University section of the city where distribution of the carts began this month.  Madison Park will possibly start receiving the carts in May.  [The HOA will stay abreast of the timetable for delivery of the new carts.]  Note that there will be no need to separate recyclable items into separate containers or layers within a container. The new roll-out cart will take everything as deposited and keep it dry.  [Ms. Williams noted that wet newspapers are not recyclable.]  Cardboard must be cut down (not merely folded) to fit in the new cart.
Collection of the expanded list of recyclable materials will take place every other week beginning Monday, July 5.  Projected savings over the system currently in use come from a reduction in the size of the collection fleet, larger collection routes, smaller work force and overall lower maintenance expenses.
Each cart is equipped with a RFD chip which will permit monitoring of participation in the new program and verify that the cart delivered to a specific address is indeed the cart being used at that address.  There are no current plans to use the chip for specific “overcharge” billing, e.g., exceeding the allowable weight collected during any particular week.
Mailings and media notifications will follow in the coming months.  Updates will appear on the program’s website:  http://recycleit.charlottenc.gov.  The red bins currently in use are indeed ultimately recyclable.  Residents can continue to use them for interim in-house storage of recyclable materials.  Procedures are in place if the resident desires to continue using the red bins and does not want a new cart delivered to his/her home.
Matt Millward, Charlotte Knight’s Baseball, Ticket Sales Representative

Mr. Millward presented an idea whereby Madison Park could create a community night for itself at the ballgame AND raise a few dollars for neighborhood projects at the same time.  Madison Park would receive scoreboard recognition and be eligible to participate in between-inning events and games, e.g., dizzy bat and Homer races.  There is no minimum nor maximum number of tickets required to be sold.  Also, there is no requirement that the ticket holder live in Madison Park.  Friends, grandchildren and other relatives can be invited to attend the outing along with a resident of Madison Park.  Matt Magnasco has volunteered to help coordinate the outing.
Tell your neighbors, family, co-workers and friends!
Bring your grandchildren!
Madison Park Night with the Knights
Saturday, May 22nd
7:15pm Game time

6:00pm Gates Open

    On-Field Entertainment
Members of Madison Park will help contribute to “Take Me Out to the Ballgame” during the 7th Inning Stretch and other Promotions

     Event details
Post-game Fireworks
     Blocked seating, a Bargain @ $9 per seat!
Lower level reserved tickets (normal Walk-Up price is $11).

$2 of every ticket benefits the Madison Park Homeowners Association.

Use the Order form on the home page of the NeighborhoodLink.com website!
Remember, Madison Park HOA will earn a portion from every ticket sold.

And, You do not have to live in Madison Park to receive the discount! 

 
Hope to see everyone out for this fun Springtime Family Event! 

 Pre-Game Tailgating, ANYONE?
Let Matt Know When You Send In Your Form.
If you have any questions please feel free to contact Matt Magnasco at nggofers@bellsouth.net or Charlotte Knights representative, Matt Millward at 704-357-8071 ext 2114, 803-548-8050 ext 2114.  

Please complete the Order Form and return to Matt Magnasco

Make checks payable to “Madison Park Homeowners Association”
Send your forms to Matt at the HOA post office mailbox:

Madison Park HOA


  Attn:  Matt Magnasco


P.O. Box 242432


Charlotte, NC  28224

Neighborhood Updates
E. Woodlawn Resurfacing Scheduled for 2010

In two messages, Matt Magnasco, Madison Park resident and Charlotte Dept. of Transportation (CDOT) manager, reported to the HOA that NCDOT reported to CDOT that E. Woodlawn from South Blvd. to Selwyn/Runnymede should (keyword being “should”) be resurfaced this year.  There have been a few complaints recently about how much Woodlawn needs to be fixed, so this should answer those questions.
NCDOT does not have an exact date for starting the project:


1.      The NCDOT resurfacing contract runs from March 15th through August 1st.  The contractor hired for the project is starting in Davidson and working his way south and west.  So, Woodlawn will probably one of the last roads resurfaced.  The contractor did not give a date for when he’d get to Woodlawn.  A best guess is that the start date would be some time in May or June, weather permitting.


2.      NCDOT is requiring that any work taking place Monday-Friday be done at night, 8 PM – 6 AM.  The contractor will be milling the entire road (taking off the top 1½” of pavement) before applying new pavement.


3.      There will be 2 contracts: one from South Blvd. to Park Road and then one from Park Rd. to Selwyn/Runnymede.  The South-to-Park section is part of the larger Mecklenburg County resurfacing contract (the one that the contractor will be starting in Davidson).  The Park-to-Selwyn part will be a separate contract just for that work.


4.      No construction activity will occur around holidays (Easter, Memorial Day, and July 4th).

Matt Magnasco, P.E.
Street Connectivity Program Manager
Planning & Design Division
Charlotte Department of Transportation
“Old” Pinewood Elementary School Buildings and “Dirt Pile”
President Doss contacted CMS’s Chief Operating Officer, Hugh Hattabaugh to inquire just what the plans are for Old Pinewood Elementary on Seneca Place


On Feb. 11th he received the following e-mail:
Dear Martin Doss,
This is receipt of your e-mail.  I will have Guy Chamberlain, Associate Superintendent of Auxiliary Services, contact you to address your concern and provide a timeline. 

Sincerely,

Hugh E. Hattabaugh

Chief Operating Officer

Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools


On Feb. 12th he received the following e-mail:
Mr. Doss,

We will award a demolition contract in the spring and commence demolition after school closes for the summer. The "dirt pile" will be incorporated into the site after the demolition is complete.

Please feel free to call me if you have any further questions at 980-343-6175.

Guy Chamberlain

It will be a level playfield.

Guy Chamberlain, PE
Associate Superintendent for Auxiliary Services
Charlotte Mecklenburg Schools

New Speed Hump Slated for Farmbrook Drive

Residents continue to complain about speeding along Farmbrook Drive even with the current spacing of extant speed humps.   Last year, CDOT offered to install an additional speed hump near where Wensley Drive intersects Farmbrook in Montclaire.   Nancy Mosier Dehart, president of the Montclaire HOA, told President Doss in Jan. 2010 that their board was going to move forward and accept CDOT’s offer and agree to the installation of the additional speed hump.  Their thinking was that the new hump might reduce speeding on the southern end Farmbrook.  This offer was made by CDOT after CDOT had studied the street last year. 

CMPD “H.I.T.S.” Traffic Pads are back down on Farmbrook Drive, Speeds Up!
As if to add more urgency to the installation of the speed hump noted above, on 2/22/2010 Officer Hairston responded regarding traffic pads that CMPD’s HITS unit had placed back on Farmbrook Drive.  “Yes, Officer Cochran retrieved the pads and downloaded the results and the average speed was right at 36mph in a 25mph zone.  We will occasionally use hand held radar on Farmbrook to address this speeding issue.”  [The traffic sensing pads were placed in the Madison Park section of Farmbrook near where Valley Forge intersects Farmbrook.]
Trees on Public Property

Last month, these minutes reviewed ordinances regulating Trees on Private Property.  Below, please find the ordinances addressing Trees on Public Property (including the Right of Way regulations for our yards).
Sec. 21-61. - Trees on public property.

(a)   No person shall spray, fertilize, remove, destroy, cut, top, or otherwise severely prune, including the root system, or treat any tree or shrub having all or any portion of its trunk in or upon any public property without first obtaining a written permit from the city and without complying strictly with the provisions of the permit and this chapter. 

(b)   No person shall plant any tree or shrub on any public street right-of-way or public property without first obtaining a permit from the city and without complying strictly with the provisions of the permit and the provisions of this chapter. 

(c)   No person shall damage, cut, or carve any tree or shrub having all or any portion of its trunk in or upon any public property; attach any object, including, but not limited to, rope, wire, nail, chain or sign, to any such tree or shrub or attach any such object to the guard or stake intended for the protection of such tree. 

(d)   No person shall place, store, deposit, or maintain, upon the ground in any public street or public place, any compacted stone, cement, brick, sand or other materials which may impede or obstruct the free passage of air, water and fertilizer to the roots of any tree or shrub growing in any such street or place without written authorization from the city. 

(e)   No person shall change the natural drainage; excavate any ditches, tunnels, or trenches; or lay any drive within the root protection zone of any tree having all or any portion of its trunk in or upon any public property without obtaining a permit from the city and without strictly complying with the provisions of the permit and provisions of this chapter. 

(f)   No person shall perform, or contract with another to perform, excavation or construction work within the drip line of any tree having all or any portion of its trunk in or upon any public property without first installing a fence, frame or box in a manner and of a type and size satisfactory to the city to protect the tree during the excavation or construction work. All building materials, equipment, dirt or other debris shall be kept outside the root protection zone. The tree protection fence, frame or box shall not be removed unless or until the city authorizes it to be removed. 

(g)   Liability for damages or injuries to any tree or shrub having all or any portion of its trunk in or upon public property resulting from a violation of this article shall be determined by the city in accordance with section 21-124 of this chapter. The person performing the work and the person contracting for the performance shall be jointly and severally liable for any penalties or other enforcement action imposed pursuant to this chapter or other provisions of law on account of work performed in violation of this article. However, no claims shall be made more than five years after damage can be proven to have occurred. 

As an active example of the aforementioned ordinances pertaining to Trees on Public Property, President Doss, observed on 02/23/10, that two trees in the right of way along Seacroft Road (just south of Tyvola Rd) had been marked for removal with an orange “X.”   Within two days, the city had removed both trees.  One of the trees had been severely topped, left standing with basically a trunk.  That tree was dead.  The owners of the yard adjacent to the one containing the dead tree had severely topped a tree which was still alive.  They had additionally violated the ordinance by building a concrete block wall around the tree and filling it in with dirt at least a couple of feet high above the ground.  

Residents are encouraged to follow the ordinance in order to avoid fines or liability issues resulting from cutting trees in the City-controlled right of way.   Trees growing in City-controlled rights of way which, for all intents and purposes, are in our yards, can sometimes be removed at no cost to us by the city if they become diseased or die. 
Example:  One of President Doss’ neighbors a few years ago had two trees that split apart during an ice storm.  She had obtained quotes of more than a $1000 for removal.  The City ended up removing both split damaged trees for free, and allowed her to pick from a list of replacement trees at no cost to her.  Those trees were then planted by the City and initially maintained at no cost to her all because of the fact that they were growing in the City-controlled right of way. 

Londonderry Road:  Truck Traffic Turned Around
President Doss noticed increased commercial truck traffic on Londonderry Road heading toward Tyvola back in December 2009.  He was not sure why the trucks had begun using a truck-restricted, neighborhood street from the shopping center at South Blvd as a “cut-through.”   Several days later he noticed that the “NO Trucks Allowed” (without permit) sign was missing from the Emerywood entrance to Londonderry.  On top of that, behind the Food Lion, there was an old directional truck route sign that appeared to direct traffic into the residential area instead of back onto South Blvd.  The sign had been hit and was twisted.  Its damaged placement and positioning resulted in a very unintended outcome.
President Doss contacted CMPD to request they stop cut-through commercial traffic and either fine or warn the drivers to stop cutting through and using residential streets.  In response, Officer R. Morell e-mailed to say he would begin to watch for the trucks.  He was unaware the street was posted “NO Trucks Allowed” (except by permit). 

President Doss also contacted Terry VonCannon with CDOT.  Terry responded he would take a look at what was needed.  On 2/22/10 Mr. Doss observed that a new “NO Trucks Allowed” sign stood near the intersection of Londonderry and Emerywood.  The damaged and twisted sign behind the Food Lion had been replaced with a properly placed new sign that showed the truck route to be South Blvd. 

Thank you, CDOT and CMPD, for addressing this problem for the neighborhood!
2010 Madison Park “Paid” Membership List – To Be Published –
By way of thanking and giving special recognition to those who have paid their dues to Madison Park, the HOA web site has posted their names with phone numbers and e-mails removed.  We have thousands of residents that use our web site each month.  Dozens of residents call the president of the HOA.  Several residents send in requests for help via the website contact list.  Many make inquiries each month through the HOA website site on neighborhoodlink.com.  If you live within the boundaries of Madison Park, the board of directors of the HOA would really appreciate it if you would pay your $20 dollar per household dues for the entire 2010 year. Applications are on the HOA web site and you can even use the Pay Pal link on the site to pay your dues.  Note:  Pay Pal accesses a 1 dollar service charge if you pay online.   The HOA will update the “paid” list monthly.  Your dues go toward meeting HOA operating expenses and help, in part, along with the support of our sponsors, to pay for events.  Every person working for the betterment of Madison Park through the HOA is a volunteer.  The HOA has no paid staff.   [Even the Secretary of the Association, who works his fingers to the bone on dark and stormy nights in creatively writing these minutes, receives no compensation other than the virtual acclamation of the myriad hits to the HOA website where resides this missive.  Thank you, thank you and thank you for reading.]
Matching Grant Application for Madison Park Identification Sign Project:  Update
Thanks to the following residents for sponsoring a sign either in whole or part.  Your generosity will certainly help in the scoring of the project with the City’s grant review board.  It has also materially helped the HOA with the cost of the project.   

John and JoAnn Means



Murrayhill Road

Jack and Rita Horan



Seneca Place

Beth Smith Shuey w/ Keller Williams Realty
Lamont Drive

Candace Armstrong



Fairbanks Road

Ken Davis





Farmbrook Drive

Meghan Makoid & Greg Hauser


Sandridge  Road / Currituck Drive

Nick & Mildred Posey



Londonderry Road

Sue Valentine-Plyler



Currituck Drive

Carole Clark





Milford Drive

Again, Thank you all so much!
Pledges of these residents totaled $957.33 which will, in turn, generate an additional $957.33 in grant match!  

Over 70 hours have gone into planning and putting together the application for the Matching Grant.  Special Thanks goes to Treasurer Cheryl Furr for entering all the info in the application and helping pull together all the required documents that must be submitted with the application.   The board plans to deliver the application by hand around the middle of this week.  It is due by March 15th at 5:00 PM.  If approved, President Doss will then sign the contract sometime around mid May.  Thanks to our residents and board members who have voluntarily pledged hours of their time to the completion of assigned tasks upon the approval of the Grant Application.   Collectively those residents and board members have committed 102 hours of volunteer project labor that they are committed to performing once the contract is signed. All that work is specifically related to the Identification Sign Project.   Upon approval of the application, the Matching Grant board will award $1326 in matching funds for that volunteer labor commitment.  [102 hours x $13.00 an hour = $1326. 00.]
Project bids ranged between $13,535 & $21,524 for comparable materials, labor and installation techniques.
Total Project Cost is $15,347.81

Neighborhood Purchases are $6,315.47. Grant requested is $9,032.34.
Total match of cash, volunteer hours and in-kind donations equals $9,051.92

CDOT will write a check drawing down HOA traffic calming funds in the amount of $5358.21 if the grant is approved.  This will come from a current balance of $6,800 dollars and will leave a balance for future sign replacement needs of $1441.79 dollars in the CDOT-held traffic calming fund account.
Out of the total pledge from Madison Park, $6315.17 will be in cash.  $2736.45 of our $9,051.92 commitment is from non cash and volunteer work pledges.   Out of the total $9,051.92 Madison Park has pledged to put up value of $7641.47 in match.   The balance of $1410.45 is from a discount negotiated with Signs Ect.  Totals of all our commitment is $9051.92.

Yard Sale Permits – Info Below
Yard Sale Information for City Of Charlotte!
Departments / Tax Collections / Business Taxes / Attic, Yard, Garage Sale Permit 

RESIDENTIAL ATTIC/YARD/GARAGE SALE PERMIT 

A permit is required inside the City Limits of Charlotte when having a yard sale, attic sale, garage sale, or similar type of sale. The fee for this permit is $5.00 per day, payable by cash or money order only. The permit is valid only for the day or days issued and are not transferable (no rain dates). 

Only four (4) sales are permitted at any given name/address during one year. These type sales can be no longer than two (2) consecutive days.

Where to purchase a Yard Sale Permit:
A Yard/Garage/Attic Sale Permit can be purchased at either of these locations:

Business Tax Collections Office 
700 N. Tryon Street - Hal Marshall Services Center, 1st Floor
Charlotte, NC 28202 
Service hours 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday 
or
Mecklenburg County Tax Collector's Office 
700 E. Stonewall Street - Robert L. "Bob" Walton Plaza, 1st Floor 
Charlotte, NC 28202 
Service hours 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday

However, should extenuating circumstances exist which prevents you from visiting one of our offices, you may mail the necessary information along with a money order in the amount of $5.00 to purchase this permit. Please, do not mail cash. The required information is: 

(1) The name and telephone number of the person 
having the sale.
(2) The residential address of the sale.
(3) The date the sale is scheduled to take place. 
(4) Money Order in the amount of $5.00.

Please include a stamped, self-addressed envelope to ensure a prompt response. This information, along with a money order in the amount of $5.00, should be mailed in advance of this sale to: Business Tax Collections Office, P.O. Box 32728, Charlotte, NC, 28232. 

Please allow enough time for our office to process your request and for you to receive the permit from our office prior to the sale date. Please remember this permit must be kept at the site of the sale and available for inspection at all times during the sale.

For neighborhood yard sales, the permitting process can be expedited by providing the necessary information prior to visiting our office. The required information is:

(1) A list of the names and addresses of all of the participants in street number order.
(2) The date the sale is scheduled to take place. 
(3) The list must include the name and telephone number of the person who will be paying for these permits.
(4) Note the date and time the permits will need to be ready for pick-up.

This list should be faxed in advance of payment to the Business Tax Collections Office at 704-336-7602. Upon receipt of this list, our office will begin the process of creating these permits. Please contact our office at 704-336-6315 to confirm these permits are ready for pick-up prior to coming to our main office at 700 N. Tryon Street. The fee for each permit is $5.00 cash or money order only. 
Please remember these permits must be kept on site at the sale locations and available for inspection at all times during these sales.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact the Business Tax Collections Office by telephone at 704-336-6315, by fax at 704-336-7602 or via e-mail at btcinfo@co.mecklenburg.nc.us 

Also be careful with your yard sale signs. Any signs in the right of way including Yard Sale signs will subject the violator to fines of $100 each for the first 1-5 signs, 6-10 signs @ $500 each, and 11 and over @ $1000 each.   The HOA recommends that if you wish to put up signs that you put them on wires and ensure that they are placed no closer than 11 feet from the curb.  [Note:  Signs cannot be placed within 11 feet of the edge of the pavement, in medians, in traffic islands, on utility poles, on sidewalks, on sign posts, on bridges, or any other right of way within City limits. Sign types include but are not limited to advertising, real estate/development, garage sale, and campaign signs.]
Residents are welcome to advertise Yard Sales on the HOA web site.  Simply apply for a user name and with that user name you can post your sale on the discussion page for FREE.  

In addition if you send an e-mail to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com with details of your yard sale the HOA website moderator will be happy to post it on the online calendar. 

Yard Sales and the Police – All in a Day’s Work ! !   UNBELIEVABLE  STORY ! !
One of the CMPD officers who patrols Madison Park recently told President Doss of an incident where he was forced to issue a $25 dollar fine to a teenager who was selling candles for charity.  The reason for citing the teenager was that a neighbor (and we use that word very unwillingly in this instance) was hosting a legal yard sale.  That person was upset that their customers were going across the street to the illegal yard sale (i.e., no permit) and buying candles from the teenager. The CMPD officer had to issue a ticket.  

Grover Road at Tyvola Light Rail Station -- Sidewalk
Work was in full swing to install the remaining missing sections of sidewalk on the Tire Kingdom (i.e., north side) of Grover Road during the first week of March.  By March 3rd the missing sections of the sidewalk from South Blvd. to the Light Rail Station were installed.  These sections of sidewalk had been estimated by CDOT in August of last year for completion by August 10th of this year.  So, this bit of ahead-of-schedule serendipity is welcome news for anyone that walks to the Tyvola Road Light Rail Station.  There are now complete sidewalk routes to reach the Tyvola Station from any direction you go on foot!  Yea, no more mud!
NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $1,668.62 in its account.  The HOA has 49 paid members for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  3 members have already paid their 2011 dues.
OPEN DISCUSSION:

A member brought up for discussion the difficulty she was having with getting a new street light installed on Baker between Ebb Place and Tyvola Rd.  There appears to be a slight degree of confusion between procedures followed in ordering the repair of an extant streetlight and petitioning the neighbors adjacent to the location of a proposed streetlight installation.  President Doss has agreed to check into the situation and report back to the HOA.  Thank you, Marty.
With reference to the quality of the elementary schools serving the neighborhoods of Montclaire and Madison Park, Ken Davis mentioned that his neighbor is moving due to a less than welcoming environment that his children received while attending Montclaire Elementary School.  The overwhelming Latino enrollment appeared to intimidate his children precipitating his decision to move from the neighborhood.  Ken’s report from his neighbor follows upon an e-mail exchange that President Doss had through the website with an unnamed neighbor who remarked upon the poor quality of E E Waddell High which serves Madison Park.  Apparently, the proximity of Madison Park to Myers Park High enticed the unnamed neighbor to move to Madison Park whereupon he/she vented “buyer’s remorse” in his/her e-mail.  [Realtors have reported to the board of the HOA, in private conversations with its directors and officers, a somewhat depressive effect on real estate values in the neighborhood traced to concerns expressed by prospective buyers with regard to the perceived quality of the CMS schools serving Madison Park.]

Ken Davis also made mention of President Doss’ impending surgery and asked that the neighborhood keep Marty in their thoughts and prayers this month through the period of his expected recuperation (sometime in mid April).
A member brought up for discussion the current condition of mostly pine trees bordering Gentry and the new Pinewood Elementary School.  A number of the trees have died that had been scheduled for removal during the construction phases of the new Pinewood school.  At the request of the neighborhood, the trees were preserved and the route of the newly constructed sidewalk moved to accommodate their use as a screen.  While the trees are stilling serving as a screen and noise buffer between the homes along Gentry and the new school, there are liability issues and safety issues with regard to their current condition.  The member went on the mention the vagrancy of a homeless person (who apparently used to live in the neighborhood) at the old Pinewood Elementary School.  Repeated attempts to enter the school are in evidence – numerous freshly broken windows at the back of the school.

UPDATE:  [In an e-mail dated Tuesday, March 9th]
Mr. Doss,

 Thank you for bringing these matters to our attention.   We will evaluate the tree situation this week and collaborate with the City as necessary.  We will follow-up with CMPD regarding the homeless person immediately.  I hope you have a successful surgery.  I will contact you in a couple of weeks to let you know what actions were taken.   

 Guy Chamberlain, PE

Associate Superintendent for Auxiliary Services

Charlotte Mecklenburg Schools

3301 Stafford Drive

Charlotte, NC  28208

New Members/First Time Attendees 

2 new members were in attendance:
Stacey Lee and Valerie Delby – Sandridge

Adjournment

8:50pm

